RE: Request for Financial Assistance and/or Partnership [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Monday, 15 March, 2010 3:35 PM

From: “Lauren Hernandez<Lauren.Hernandez@ausaid.gov.au>

To: “ndonwiwil@yahoo.co..uk”<ndonwiwil@yahoo.co.uk>

Cc: “InfoAusAID”<InfoAuSAID@ausaid.gov.au>

Dear Ndonwi Wilfred,

Thank you for your email.

There are two funding schemes which non-governmental organizations (NGOs) indeveloping countries may be able to access for funding – Direct Aid Program(DAP) and Small Activities Scheme(SAS).

Most Australian overseas missions in recognized developing countries have limited funding  to support the work of NGOs and local organizations to undertake aid activities.

The goal of the SAS is to contribute to the reduction of poverty and the achievement of sustainable development through the small scale interventions. The SAS usually administered by the resident AusAID officer at the Australian Embassy or High Commission
The DAP is overseen by the Ambassador or High Commissioner and supports projects in line with the strategic plan on the Australian Embassy or High Commission. Special attention is given to projects providing direct benefits to those most in need, including  concerning gender issues, children and other disadvantaged groups, and to projects with environmental benefits

There is a range of approaches for sourcing applications, according to local circumstances. Some Embassies or High Commissions may conduct annual applications rounds, while others may respond to requests on  a more case - by – case basis. On occasions particular communities may be invited to identify a project.
Eligible activities are normally implemented over a relatively short period of time, not more than one year. Examples of areas where grants may be given are; community health, education, small scale infrastructure, sanitation and rural development. In certain cases, consideration may be given to contributions to disaster relief operations, activities, of cultural significance and sporting equipment for disadvantaged communities.
Applications should be directed to, and are considered at the Australian Embassy or High Commission. Intending applicants should contact the relevant Australian Embassy or High Commission for details of the application process for the country in which the project is to be undertaken.

I suggest that you contact the Australian High Commission/Embassy in Nigeria for possible assistance as they are responsible for Cameroon. Information on the Direct Aid Program and the contact  details  for the Australian High Commission/Embassy can be found at http://www.nigeria.embassy.gov.au/
You may wish to contact the Australian Council for International Development (ACFID )  for information on Australia NGOs which your organization might partner with. The ACFID working on International Development and on its member’s webpage lists the NGOs working in specific countries. This can be found at http://members.acfid.asn.au/  
At this stage the Australian Government is unable to assist your organization with funding. Australia ‘s aid program works in partnership with governments, multilateral organizations(such as United Nations  Organisations and Development Banks) and accredited Australian NGOs to help reduce poverty in developing countries. It generally does not provide funding assistance directly to individuals or organizations.
I hope you are very successful in securing funding.

Yours Sincerely,

Lauren Hernandez

________________________________________________________________________ 

